STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at Yarnfield Park Training & Conference Centre, Stone
On Monday 14th May 2018.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Mark McCracken, Irfan Razvi, Alison Lowell, John Hollins, Ian Meadows, Mike Cody, Stephen Cotton, Satinder Mahal, Judy Lea, Sue Cutts, Sarah Edge, Clive Marchant, Shelley Stubbs, Richard Webb, Stephen Marshall and Jim Heath

1. APOLOGIES
Terry Chikurunhe, Alexa Long, Satinder Mahal and Delia Cliffe.
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed by Stewart Townsend that the minutes be taken as read and accurate, and seconded by Ian Meadows and agreed unanimously. A Declaration of Interest form was passed around for completion.
3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

Terry Chikurunhe was unable to attend, therefore no report was given.
Mark McCracken advised the Optical Confederation had registered their disappointment in the delayed GOS payments. 

Mark also advised there had been 2 guidance documents issued by Optical Confederation – 

· Guidance on applying for a non-tolerance voucher

· Guidance on applying for a second pair voucher

5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
As Delia Cliffe was not present no report was given.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Mark McCracken advised that there is an Allied Professions day taking place on 22nd May. 
Mark gave an outline of General Data Protection Requirements (GDPR) and drew attention to the Optical Confederation guidelines which have been sent out recently.
Staffordshire LOC AGM will take place on Tuesday 12th June at Yarnfield Park Training & Conference Centre. There will be 2 CET events preceding this – Prevention is Better than Cure, Avoiding Complaints and Making Accurate GOS Claims.  There will be an election for the 6 vacancy slots. Biographies need to be with Alison Lowell by 25th May.  
7. BREAK OUT SESSIONS

An update was provided by each sub-group lead. 

Judy Lea advised that they are looking at a Big Referral Refinement event supported by Andrew Brown. She is looking at a September date. 
Mike Cody advised his group is looking at revamping the website to bring it more up to date with regards to shared care services. Mike will send this out shortly
John Hollins advised that his group is looking to re-write all the pathway inserts to be displayed on the website and separated between North and South. John will send the MECS page information to Alison Lowell to be added to the website.
Shelley Stubbs advised that she has spent some time with Alison Lowell looking at how the Twitter and Facebook accounts will work.
8. SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES 
Mark McCracken advised there is a CRB meeting on 15th May with South Staffs CCG.
Mark also advised that the CCG is looking for Stafford and Surrounds and Cannock Chase CCG areas to use Choice and Referral Centre, for all routine and cataract referrals from July 2018. They are currently obtaining permission from all GP practices that they can manage referrals on their behalf. 

For Direct Pharmacy Supply, funding for this will come from NHS England. 

9. NORTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Irfan Razvi advised that the Steph Heath has now left the CCG and we do not currently have a contact. We still need to make a few tweaks to Metastorm in relation to the GRR pathway. 

Irfan also mentioned that we need to arrange a meeting with Community Health and Eye Care Services (CHEC) to discuss thresholds and who is managing what. 
Judy Lea advised that the Virtual Clinic pilot has been going really well but they are unable to get funding for it. 

10. SASPEC REPORT

Stewart Townsend advised that SASPEC will need to submit some accounts. Shropshire have expressed an interest in adding 2 more directors to SASPEC. 
11. LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT
Mike Cody advised that the next LOCSU board meeting will take place in June. The main announcement is that there will be a tie-in with NewMedica for post-operative cataract scheme. This will be open to all trained optoms. 
Mark McCracken advised that there is a LOC online induction course starting in June, lasting for 4 weeks and will require 2-3 hours of time each week. This is for both new and existing committee members. There is also a coaching and mentoring service for LOCs and PECS. It is free to all CGPLs. 
 12. ABDO REPORT 
Clive Marchant advised that he has now become ABDO president.

Clive advised that on 16th & 17th May there is a student revision course for all ADBO students taking their final exams this year.  There is also a National Regional Lead meeting taking place with 50 attendees. 

Clive also mentioned that on 21st & 22nd May at Aston University is the enhanced services accreditation days for the CLOs who have completed the MECS training with a view to sitting OSCEs sometime in the summer. 
On 11th June the ADBO National Resource Centre in Birmingham opens for examinations, training, OSCEs etc. 

13. A.O.B
Ian Meadows proposed that we pay a flat rate for time involved for people wanting to do courses. All agreed unanimously. 
14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

AGM – 12th June 2018
M McCracken
Chairman
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